

MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA ALAMO CHAPTER



THE



LARIAT

Volume 43, Number 9

"Five Star ★★★★ Chapter"

September 2023



President's Message

Greetings, everyone. This summer has been one for the books - temperature wise. Record 100- degree days in a row and now the year with the most 100-degree days.

We've also had an exciting time orienting new board members. I'd like to welcome Jarvis Baker, Col, USAF; Eric Kreitz, COL, USA; and Josh Welch, MAJ, USA to the Chapter Board. This is the board that has the governance and fiduciary responsibilities for the Chapter operations. Bill Knehans, CAPT, USN, is also onboard as the board advisor.

It's also exciting to announce that we have a board of directors to provide the governance and fiduciary responsibilities for the MOAA Alamo Chapter Educational Foundation, our 501(c)3. Bob Akam, COL, USA; Missy Sturgeon, COL, USA; Bill Whiting, CAPT, USN; and

Inside This Edition:

- Pg 2 Chapter Notices
- Pg 4 Membership Memos
- Pg 5-6 Golf Tournament Flyer
- Pg 7 Speaker Bio
- Pg 8 Soldiers' Angels
- Pg 9 Corporate Partners
- Pg 10 Transition Tips
- Pg 11 Happy Birthday!
- Pg 12 RSVP Slip & Calendar

Paul Robinson, Capt., USAF are the inaugural members of this board. They are hard at work developing the various organizational tools needed for Foundation functioning.

It's also time to recognize two important board members. Jim Finch and Mac McDonald are retiring from the Chapter board. They have been valiant board members and chapter members. We look forward to continuing visiting with them at the Chapter luncheons.

This fall brings us to our biannual staff elections. Kathie Estrada has volunteered to chair the nominating committee. We will be publishing the ballot in the Lariat newsletter and ask that all participate in the voting. If there are any folks interested in running for one of the positions, (see next column) please contact Kathie at kathieestrada@blueskiestx.org or me at kamconsulthr@gmail.com.

We have a lot planned for this fall. Hope to see y'all at one of the events.

Kitty
Kathryn "Kitty" Meyers, LtCol USAF
(Ret), SPHR, SHRM-SCP



Elections Are Coming!

The following chapter positions will be up for election/re-election this coming November.

If you have an interest in any of the these volunteer positions and want to be considered for the ballot, please contact our Nominating Committee Chair Kathie Estrada at

kathieestrada@blueskiestx.org

or call and leave a message at the chapter office for her to contact you by phone 210-228-9955.

President Elect

Secretary

VP Membership, Recruitment & Retention

VP Legislative Affairs

Descriptions of all these positions can be found on our website under the Resources tab.



Notices



Thank You

to each listed below who have donated a little (or a lot!) to the Educational Foundation, and/or Chapter Operations. We really appreciate it—and every dollar helps!

Lt Col Virginia Alloway, USAF (Ret) Lt Col John Bandy, USAF (Ret) CAPT Cora Bayle Cox, USN (Ret) LTC Robert Blake, USA (Ret) COL Bruce Brant, USA (Ret) LTC Alva Brownfield, USA (Ret) COL Dave Bruett, USA (Ret) COL Arthur Bryant, USA (Ret) COL Vaughn Caudill, USA (Ret) COL Benjamin Chacko, USA (Ret) Lt Col Joseph Cook, USAF (Ret) LTC John Corby, USA (Ret) CAPT Don Crumbley, USN (Ret) LTC Barbara Deeter, USA (Ret) CDR Jesse De Loach, USN (Ret) Kathryn Deuster LTC Jim Finch, USA (Ret) MAJ Michael Foster, USA (Ret) Maj John Franklin, III, USAF (Ret) Roxie Frecsko Col George Gagnon, USAF (Ret) LTC Earl Gilley, USA (Ret) Lt Col William Goff, USAF (Ret) Michelle Gray Col Dean Hartmann, USAF (Ret) CWO Carlos Holt, USA (Ret) Maj Gregory Hood, USAF (Ret) CDR Thomas Hoskins, Jr., USN (Ret) Maj Chris Johnson, USAF (Ret) COL Ralph Kelly, USA (Ret) BG Gerald Krimbill, USA (Ret)

LTC Thomas Leonard, USA (Ret) Lt Col Forest Little, USAF (Ret) Maj Rob Lindsey, USAF (Ret) COL David Malave, USA (Ret) COL Edgar Marshall, USA (Ret) CDR Paul Martin, USN (Ret) CDR David Marx, USN (Ret) Cinda McCabe COL Douglas McCary, USA (Ret) LTC Jerry Nicks, USA (Ret) Lucille Paone Col John Pavlovsky, USA (Ret) CAPT Robert Plante, USN (Ret) LTC Bob Pollock, USA (Ret) Lt Co; William Pollock, USAF (Ret) Col Jim Roberts, USAF (Ret) Maj Carlos Rodriguez, USAF (Ret) Col Frank Rohrbough, USAF (Ret) Lt Col Stephen Rohrbough, USAF (Ret) Col Edward Sheeran, USAF (Ret) CW4 David Slyman, USA (Ret) Lt Col Jeffrey Sprink, USAF (Ret) Margot Stryker Paulette Thompson Col Kim Toney, USAF (Ret) LTC Stephanie Trochak, USA (Ret) COL John Tully, USA (Ret) MAJ Charles Valentine, USA (Ret) COL Louis Vogler, USA (Ret) Lt Col David Walker, USAF (Ret) Lt Col John Ward, USAF (Ret)



TAPS

We have received information that the following members have passed away.

We wish to convey our sincere condolences and best wishes to their family and loved ones:

Col Edd Barnes, USAF (Ret)
Date unknown

Col Bob Barnhardt, USAF (Ret) Date unknown

LTC Glenn Hall, USA (Ret)
Date unknown

Mary Sidorsky Date unknown

LTC Edith Weidemann, USA (Ret)
MAJ Josh Welch, USA (Ret)
Col John Westerbeck, USAF (Ret)

Lt Col James Whitener, USAF (Ret)
Lt Col Bob Williams, USAF (Ret)
LTC Machielle Wood Denmon, USA
(Ret)
CAPT John Woody, USN (Ret)
Brig Gen David Young, III, USAF

(Ret)



CW3 Preseston Leingang, USA (Ret)

WANTED!

Active Duty or Retired

Job Seekers

If you would like to be added to the regular email blast that lists job opportunities in San Antonio and Texas please contact David Patrick, the Career Transition Coordinator - Texas dwpatrick01@gmail.com

If you are an area **employer** who is interested in hiring career transitioning officers or their spouses or if you are a MOAA member interested in helping a career transitioning officer or spouse as a San Antonio Networker,

or if you are a MOAA-AC member Job Seeker, please contact

Kitty Meyers LtCol USAF (Ret)

Chapter Transition Liaison Officer at

kamconsulthr@gmail.com

The Smart Senior Living Choice



Blue Skies

888-252-9224

blueskiesoftexas.org

Membership Application/Renewal

Join/Renew - \$25 Annual Fee

Name
Branch of Service Rank
Active [] Retired [] Former [] Reserve [] National Guard [] Spouse of Eligible Officer [] Friend of the Chapter
Email Address
(Please provide a <u>personal email</u> without a ".mil" domain , if available.) Address
City
State Zip
Phone Number
Date of Birth
Spouse Name
Spouse/Alternate Email Address
Method of Payment
Check (make payable to MOAA Alamo Chapter)
The control of the co
Card number
Expiration date CVV
Zip code where CC Statement is mailed:
Signature
[] YES—I would like to help the Alamo Chapter as a volunteer - email me details Mail to: MOAA Alamo Chapter TX16
P.O. Box 340497 Ft. Sam Houston, TX 78234 Referred By:



Membership Memos

THANK YOU Renewing Members:

MajGen David Garza, USMC (Ret)
COL John Alvarez, USAF (Ret)
CAPT Cora Bayle Cox, USN (Ret)
COL Dave Bruett, USA (Ret)
COL Gary Bushover, USA (Ret)
COL Cynthia Campbell, USA (Ret)
COL Daniel George, USA (Ret)
Col Joseph Golembiewski, USAF
(Ret)

COL Gary Hyde, USA (Ret) Col Anthony Johnson, USAF (Ret) COL Eric Kreitz, USA COL David Malave, USA (Ret) COL Edgar Marshall, USA (Ret) COL Douglas McCary, USA (Ret) Col John Pavlovsky, USA (Ret) Col Stevan Richards, USAF (Ret) Col Marc Stratton, USAF (Ret) COL Louis Vogler, USA (Ret) Col Wright Nodine, Jr., USAF (Ret) Col James Quinn, USAF (Ret) Col John Westerbeck, USAF (Ret) LTC George Bradley, USA (Ret) Lt Col Thad Brumfield, USAF (Ret) Lt Col Alan Chalfont, USAF (Ret) Lt Col Russell Coleman, USAF (Ret) LTC Martin Garcia, USA (Ret) CDR Paul Martin, USN (Ret) CDR Thomas Petitt, USN (Ret) LTC Terrance Robinson, USA (Ret)

(Ret)
LCDR Melanie Beahm, USN

LTC Marilyn Ruth, USA (Ret)

LTC William Smith, USA (Ret)

Lt Col David Walker, USAF (Ret)

LTC Machielle Wood Denmon, USA

MAJ Lori Daniels USAF
Maj Chad Jespersen, USAF (Ret)
Maj Chris Johnson, USAF (Ret)
Maj Carlos Rodriguez, USAF (Ret)
Cpt Mario Oliveira, USAF (Ret)
CWO-4 James Griffith, USN (Ret)
Diane Burkett
Lucille Paone

Membership Stats

Active Duty 93

Former Military 25

Friends of the Chapter 5

Retired 589

Surviving Spouse 132

Total 844

Mission & Vision

Vision:

To be the primary advocate for the military community

Mission:

- Provide information, support and social engagement to members;
- Offer programs and services for the common good of the military community;
- Support MOAA at the national, state and local levels with a powerful voice.

WELCOMENew Members:

Gen Hansford Johnson, USAF (Ret) BG Robert Via, Jr., USA (Ret) COL Donald Bentley, Jr., USA COL Christopher Elliott, USA (Ret) Col Aaron Ffrench, USAF (Ret) Col Curtis Juell, USAF Col Kevin Kaps USAF (Ret) COL Chante Pondexter, USA CAPT James Quick, USN (Ret) CAPT Larry Rogers, USN (Ret) COL Melissa Sturgeon, USA (Ret) Lt Col Charles Caudill, USAF (Ret) LTC Christine Landry, USA (Ret) Lt Col Vanhseng Phanthavoong, **USAF** LTC Bradley Ritt, USA LTC Jorge Rodriguez, USA LTC Aimee Schumacher, USA Lt Col Robert Siller, USAF (Ret) LTC Leticia Walpole USA (Ret) MAJ Latonya Anderson, USA MAJ Michael Davis, USA Maj Benjamin Ernst, USAF MAJ Jasmin Filpo, USA Maj Keith Ross, USAF (Ret) Maj Donald Shumaker, USAF (Ret) CPT Enrique De La Garza, USA (Ret) CPT Sergio Gonzalez, USA Capt Hsiao Ling Mitchell, USAF 2LT Raymond Casteneda, ARNG CW4 Arthur Flinn, USA (Ret) CW3 Ronnie Eriksson, USA CWO-2 Tim Harrison, USMC (Ret) WO1 Najwan Alobaidi, USA WO1 James Forward, USA WO1 Peter Trevino, USA Patricia Wagner



Military Officers Association of America - Alamo Chapter (MOAA-AC)
Presents the

at the Quarry Golf Course in San Antonio.

Sponsored by



The tournament raises funds for . . .

- 1) The USO Warrior & Family Support Center (formerly JBSA Warrior & Family Support Center) on Ft Sam Houston which provides a neutral, home-like place for families and patients to gather after long and often painful days of treatment.
- 2) The Chapter's JROTC and ROTC Scholarships (Alamo Chapter Educational Foundation) which help towards the cost of college for promising local high school students as well as those ROTC students already in college. Scholarships are awarded to the children and grandchildren of all military (all ranks). Since its inception this tournament has raised over \$190,000 for its beneficiaries . . . and we'd love your help to raise even more!

If you have been a donor in the past, we are very grateful for such support and we need your help again this year. If you have not provided support in the past, please consider doing so.

Here are the ways you can help:

- Be a **sponsor** -- select one of the many options listed on the reverse.
- Be a golfer -- submit an entry form for yourself or a team using the registration form on the reverse.
- Be a **contributor** -- donate an entry fee of \$160 and give a Warrior an opportunity to play <u>free</u> of charge, (Unused player spot donations will go directly to WFSC) or donate any dollar amoun to help us defray expenses and allow us to give more to the cause.
- Be a **supporter** -- provide goodie bag items (preferably a minimum of 150, or gift certificate(s) to be used as a tournament prize.
- Be a **volunteer** -- help during the planning phase as a committee member and/or during the tournament with registration, as a course assistant, contest judge, awards assistant, etc.

Your support of this fundraising event will be greatly appreciated. Please feel free to distribute this flyer to any of your family, friends, co-workers and fellow golfers who may desire to support this worthy cause. If you wish to contact us about a sponsorship, donations, prizes, or being a volunteer, please call the MOAA Office at (210) 228-9955.

Sign up or donate using this form or alternatively, you can sign up and/or donate online at our website and pay using your credit card. Go to www.alamomoaa.org. Tax ID: 501(C)3 #82-1635522.

Thank you.

Frank Rohrbough
Frank Rohrbough
Co-Chair, Golf Committee

Military Officers Association of America - Alamo Chapter

15th Annual MOAA-AC Golf Tournament

Sponsored by

Donegan Burns Foundation



Warrior and Family Support Center



MOAA Educational Foundation



Friday, October 27, 2023

The Quarry Golf Course, 444 E. Basse Rd, San Antonio, Tx \$160 per player (limit 120 players)

Womens & Mens Divisions!

Includes green fees, cart, goodie bag, lunch & Awards dinner

REGISTRATION & LUNCH begin 11am - Shotgun Start 1pm

SPONSORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES

Title Sponsor \$10,000 (Donegan Burns Foundation)

Platinum Sponsor \$5,000

Club House Banner, Promotional recognition, Tee Box signage, Green Fees & Cart for 6 players.

Gold Sponsor \$2,500

Club House Banner, Promotional recognition, Tee Box signage, Green Fees & Cart for 4 players.

Silver Sponsor \$1,500

Club House Banner, Promotional recognition, Tee Box signage, Green Fees & Cart for 2 players.

Hole In One Sponsor \$1,500

Dinner Sponsor \$1,500

Hospitality Cart Sponsor \$750

Hole Sponsor \$325

Closest To The Pin \$325

Longest Drive \$325

Warrior Player Sponsor \$160

Monetary donation in any amount \$_



CONTACT INFORMATION

Tournament Co Chairs: Frank & Stephen Rohrbough Frank: 703-868-8006 Stephen: 210-262-7026

MOAA Office: 210-228-9955 Email: moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net

MOAA-AC is a private organization. It is not part of the Department of Defense or any of its components and it has no governmental status.

	Ladies (circle one)
Mens	Ladies (circle one)
Mens	Ladies (circle one)
Mens	Ladies (circle one)
	Mens Mens Mens

Super Ticket \$50 per person: Includes 2 Mulligans, 2 Beverages, Raffle Drawings, Scratch Off Game, Closest to Pin Contest, Putting Contest, Hole in One Contest, Drawing for Shoot out for \$100,000 - 50/50 split.

Company Name:	
Email:	
Tel:	4
Exp Date:	Billing Zip Code:
Golf Fee Amt: \$ Don	ation Amt: \$ SuperTicket Amt: \$
Sponsorship Amt: \$	Total Amount: \$

Make checks payable to: MOAA-AC and mail to: P.O. Box 340497, Ft. Sam Houston, TX 78234. If you prefer, you may also register and/or donate by credit card or PayPal on our secure website: www.alamomoaa.org. Call Trish at 210-228-9955 for questions on tournament registration, or to pay/donate by phone with your credit card (Tue-Thurs 1-4pm).

Speaker Bio - Bexar County Sheriff Javier Salazar



Sheriff Javier Salazar was sworn into office on January 1, 2017 as the 34th Sheriff of Bexar County. He is a Bexar County native and graduate of Samuel Clemens High School. He attained his Associates Degree in Criminal Justice from the Alamo Colleges District. He later received his Bachelor's Degree from Wayland Baptist Univer-

sity and holds a Master Peace Officer License from Texas Commission on Law Enforcement.

Prior to being elected, Sheriff Salazar served with the San Antonio Police Department (SAPD) for twenty-three years. He joined SAPD at the age of 21 and worked in various capacities. Sheriff Salazar first worked as a patrolman, then in Downtown Bike Patrol, and was one of the first members of the Community Policing Unit known as the San Antonio Fear Free Environment (S.A.F.F.E.) Unit.

He was promoted through the ranks of the SAPD also serving in Narcotics, the Executive Protection Detail, and in the Office of the Chief. He then became an Internal Affairs Investigator and in 2012, the Director of Communications. His last assignment with the SAPD was as Director

of the Department's Integrity Unit.

During his tenure with the Bexar County Sheriff's Office, Sheriff Salazar has created several units including; Adult Detention Mental Health, Contraband Abatement Team, and the Applicant Processing Unit. In the interest of community engagement and safety, he has also created the Public Integrity Unit, Mounted Patrol, Special Victims Unit as well as the Sheriff's Community Oriented Response and Education (SCORE) Unit.

He has made community engagement one of the top priorities of his administration. In doing so Sheriff Salazar has created several programs including; Active Shooter Training, Gold Badge Business Certification, Pastors on Patrol, the Senior Fraud Program as well as the Sheriff's Citizen Academy.

Sheriff Salazar's philanthropic work includes serving various nonprofit and community organizations.

He has been married to his wife Sarah for twenty years and is the proud father of two daughters.







Soldiers' Angels

Sign up to volunteer on their website: Soldiersangels.org



Virtual Volunteer Opportunities

Soldiers' Angels offers many ways for you to make a difference in the lives of our military service people and their families.



Volunteer to Feed Veterans

Veteran Food Distribution events provide up to two weeks of groceries to veterans in need. This event relies on monthly volunteers to help distribute the food.



In-Person Volunteer Opportunities

Soldiers' Angels volunteers work in communities across the country to provide services to active duty military, guard/reservists and veterans of all generations.



Special Campaigns

Treats for Troops, Warm Feet for Warriors, Holiday Stockings for Heroes, and more! Our annual collection campaigns offer a fun way volunteers of all ages can participate.



Company Volunteer Opportunities

Get your company involved in giving back to the military and veteran community! Engaging events, large and small, will inspire your team to give back.



Home of the Brave

Corporate sponsors and their employees give back to veterans by hosting events at VA's across the country through Soldiers' Angels Home of the Brave.





Committed to Service.

At Adante Senior Living, everything we do is centered around our Resident First philosophy. Our active, social community boasts inclusive amenities and compassionate care across Cottage, Independent Living, Assisted Living & Memory Care options. You were here for us. Now it's our turn to be there for you.

Schedule your tour today to see the Adante Senior Living difference!





Adante Independent Living

(210) 972-6177 | AdanteLife.com | 2702 Cembalo Blvd., San Antonio, TX 78230

Adante Assisted Living & Memory Care

(210) 864-1132 | AdanteLife.com | 2739 Cembalo Blvd. San Antonio, TX 78230

MEET OUR CORPORATE PARTNERS

Abby Consulting

Website Design http://www.abbyconsulting.com/210-490-6513

American Armed Forces Mutual Aid Association AAFMAA

Wealth Management & Trust https://www.aafmaatrust.com/ 210-383-3225

Army Residence Community

Retirement Living https://armyresidence.com/ 210-646-5300

Assistance League of San Antonio

Community Programs www.assistanceleague.org/sanantonio/

Beldon Roofing Company

Trusted Since 1946
https://www.beldon.com/833-5-BELDON

Blue Skies of Texas

Retirement Community
In the tradition of Air Force Village
https://www.blueskiesoftexas.org/
866-553-5389

Cardiology First Clinic

Heartfelt Cardiology Care www.CardiologyFirstClinic.com 210-767-2549

CTWP Digital Solutions

Printers, Copiers, Fax Machines & Office Equipment

https://www.ctwp.com/
210-590-2897

Dignity Memorial

Advanced Planning Maritza Cano www.DignityMemorial 210-833-6223

The Green Technology Group

IT Solutions Company Leave "IT" to us! http://www.tgtgllc.com 202-285-4748

Kelly Guerrero, Realtor

Coldwell Banker D'Ann Harper Guiding You Home https://www.coldwellbanker.com 210-260-4889

Leborne Health & Life Insurance

Jovi Leborne www.lebornehealthandlife.com 619-778-5073

Legal Shield

"There Is Such a Thing as an Affordable Lawyer"
Knowles Atchison / Donna Bentley
Knowles.wearelegalshield.com
DrBentley.wearelegalshield.com
210-838-7547

Leonard Contracting Inc

New & remodeling construction info@leonardcontracting.com www.leonardcontracting.com 210-493-8303

Liquidation SA!

Pallets of goods at low prices javier.g.bocanegra@gmail.com www.liquidationsa.com 210-360-0429

MOAA Career Transition

Texas Coordinator David Patrick, Col, USAF (Ret) dwpatrick01@gmail.com 210-259-9867

Our Lady of the Lake University

Nonprofit Management Graduate
Online Degree
https://tinyurl.com/45je334w
Chuck Rodriguez (MG Ret USA) Ph D
210–504-7502

Randolph-Brooks Federal Credit Union

RBFCU www.rbfcu.org 210-945-3300

Rover.com

Pet Services Dee Aslett Rover.com/sit/DEEA17982 210-834-5750

Sagora Senior Living

"Resident First" Philosophy Landon Ridge & The Adante www.sagora.com 817-446-4792

Security Service Federal Credit Union

Full-service Financial Cooperative https://www.ssfcu.org/ 888-415-7878

USAA

Financial Services Company https://www.usaa.com/ 800-531-8722

Weisinger Law Firm PLLC

Estate Planning
https://weisingerlawfirm.com
Charlie Weisinger
210-239-9150

Your ad could be here! Contact Col Lisa Skopal, USAF (Ret)

210-394-3885 Lskopal@ymail.com

If you use any of the folks listed here do tell them the Alamo Chapter referred you - it'll show them their partnership with us is working!!

Transition Tips

Exploring Opportunities

I had the opportunity to speak this morning at an "Onward to Opportunity" event. Whether during a cohort orientation or one of the separate events that they sponsor, this is an unstructured chat to allow participants to ask the questions that are on their minds. These questions can be about resume writing, benefits offered by employers, building a business, and so much more. This is a chance to give a perspective on job search and employment outside of the gate.

Onward to Opportunity or "O2O" is a program within the University of Syracuse's D'Aniello Institute for Military and Veteran Families. Through this program, transitioning active, veterans, retirees and spouses have a wide variety of programs geared to employment in the civilian workforce. The participants have access to a library of certification programs that are key to many job opportunities.

This is just one of the many resources that are available to those transitioning. For those on active duty, the post or base transition office is a great jumping off point to learn about what FREE resources and opportunities are available to you. Whether you use Skillbridge, an internship or another program, you get firsthand experience working with a civilian employer while on active duty – Uncle Sam's dime.

There are other programs out there as well. Check with the local schools and nonprofits for insights into what is available. Here is San Antonio, we also have a program called "Ready To Work". This was created through a bond initiative voted on by the residents of Bexar County that provides work training in a variety of fields. The crucial requirement is that participants must be a resident of Bexar County. It is open to military and spouses.

I am constantly encouraging folks to research and explore. Open the aperture to what is available. Success comes from not limiting the possibilities. You might find a new passion that will enrich your life.

Best of luck.



Kathryn "Kitty" Meyers Lt Col USAF (Ret) SPHR, SHRM-SCP Chapter Transition Liaison Officer

Previously published Transition Tips can be found at www.AlamoMOAA.org under the Transition Services tab.



Happy 76th Birthday United States Air Force

September 18, 1947

Aim High ... Fly-Fight-Win



VOLUNTEER STAFF:

PRESIDENT Lt Col Kitty Meyers kamconsulthr@gmail.com
PROGRAMS Col David Patrick dwpatrick01@gmail.com
ASST PROGRAMS Col Brian Afflerbaugh

baffler74@hotmail.com
MEMBERSHIP COL Felix Santiago

felixsantiago01@gmail.com LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS MAJ Jim Cunningham jimbob48@sbcglobal.net

SECRETARY (Open)

TREASURER Col Brad Barnhart

bradbarnhart4737@gmail.com

SCHOLARSHIPS Col Peter Hunt

moaa.ac.awards@gmail.com

MARKETING Col Lisa Skopal lskopal@ymail.com

PERSONAL AFFAIRS CAPT Cora Bayle Cox PR-SOCIAL MEDIA LtCol Kathie Estrada EDITOR LtCol Juliet Chelkowski LTC James Taylor PX/VAC Rep MAJ Jim Cunningham SA TRANSITION LtCol Kitty Meyers TX TRANSITION Col David Patrick WEBMASTER Col Bill Hudson

HISTORIAN (Open)

VOLUNTEER COORD Col Pete Schaub
BLUE SKIES REP Col Dan Van Syoc
ARC REP Col Joe & Janet Morgan
ACTIVE DUTY LIAISON LT Rachel Johnson
SURVIVING SPOUSE COORD LTC Martin Garcia

CONTRACTOR: Trish Meserve

Chapter Board:

Chairman: (Open)
Col Jarvis Baker
Col Eric Kreitz
MAJ Josh Welch

Vice Chair: Lt Col Ed Marvin
Col Frank Rohrbough
LTC Bill Goforth
Advisor: CAPT Bill Knehans

Alamo Chapter Education Foundation Board:

COL Robert Akam Capt Paul Robinson COL Missy Sturgeon CAPT Bill Whiting

Editorial Policy

The Lariat is the newsletter of the Military Officers Association of America—Alamo Chapter. It is published once each month to inform the membership of issues and activities of interest to all. MOAA-AC Operations is a non-profit organization 501c 4. The Alamo Chapter Educations Foundation is a 501c 3.

MOAA and its affiliated chapters and councils are strictly non partisan.

Advertising contained in the newsletter is not endorsed by MOAA or its affiliate the Alamo Chapter and does not represent any recommendation to the membership. Opinions expressed in articles contained herein are not necessarily those of the membership as a whole or the Chapter. Questions should be directed to the Editor at the Chapter office.

MOAA-AC PO Box 340497 Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234

(210) 228-9955 www.alamomoaa.org moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net

 $\label{eq:MOAA-AC} \textit{NOAA-AC} \textit{ is a private organization. It is not a part of the DoD} \\ \textit{or any of its components and has no governmental status.}$

Like Us on Facebook!



Happy: Birthday

HAPPY BIRTHDAY to those members born in the month of September.

If you have a birthday this month and your name is not here, then we do not have your birth month in our records.

If you'd like to be included please call or email us the information.

Brian Afflerbaugh, Col USAF (Ret) Matthew Barker, BG ANG Wallace Baze, COL USA (Ret) Gerald Beverly, Col USAF (Ret) Jack Bujalski, Col USAF (Ret) Fernando Conejo, Lt Col USAF (Ret) Bruce Creller Sr., Col USA (Ret) Carolyn Friedle, Lt Col USAF (Ret) Leah Garton USA, FOC Howard Glick, Lt Col USAF (Ret) William Goff, Lt Col USAF (Ret) Leon Holland, COL USA (Ret) Barbara Horvath Peggy Jared Charles Jones, CPT USA(Fmr) Sarah Kovel, CDR USN (Ret) Jerry Krimbill, BG USA (Ret)

Bryan Logan COL USA Edgar Marshall, Jr., COL USA (Ret) David Marx, CDR USN (Ret) Daniel Meyers, COL USA (Ret) "Boots" Miller, Col USAF (Ret) Karen Naushuetz, COL USA (Ret) Michael O'Brien, LTC USA (Ret) John Pavlovsky, COL USA (Ret) William Pazeretsky, Lt Col USAF (Ret) Michael Pollog, MAJ USA (Fmr) Charles Porter, CDR USN (Ret) Kenneth Ratcliff, Col USAF (Ret) Joy Ream, COL USA (Ret) David Rechkemmer, Col USAF (Ret) Carlos Rodriguez, Maj USAF (Ret) Charles Rodriguez, MG USA (Ret) Mike Rucker, LTC USA

Gary Salmans, Col USAF (Ret) Allen Schmidt, LTC USA (Ret) Aimee Schumacher, LTC USA Ritchie Seymour James Smith, MajGen USAF (Ret) Carmine Taglieri, COL USA (Ret) Ralph Talbot, LTC USA (Ret) **Betty Tarbox** Stephanie Trochak, LTC USA (Ret) Judith Trotti, LTC USA (Ret) Rodney Tugade, CAPT USN (Ret) Charles Valentine, MAJ USA (Ret) Jeanette Wahl Charles Martin Wender (FOC) Alex White, Capt USAF (Fmr) Paul Winkler, Maj USAF (Ret) John Woody, CAPT USN (Ret)



Scholarship Committee



Every year, the Alamo Chapter honors outstanding high school and college students with our wide-ranging scholarships and awards programs.

These initiatives reinforce our mission of supporting our military community while addressing our priority of increasing membership.

We are beginning the program for academic year 2023-24 and seek volunteers who can commit to attending three meetings over the next six months. The 2023 program kicks off with a strategy and planning meeting in November where we outline our purpose, objectives and tasks for success. Meetings are typically held in the chapter office on JBSA Fort Sam Houston.

This is an exciting and important program and we seek input from across the chapter membership.

If interested in joining the team, please contact our Scholarship Committee Chairperson, Col (ret) Pete Hunt, preferably via email,

peterhunt2012@gmail.com or backup by text/phone to 210-867-0418



THE LARIAT

National Award Winning Newsletter

If undeliverable please return to:
MOAA-AC
P.O. Box 340497
Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234

MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA ALAMO CHAPTER

THIS IS A PRIVATE ORGANIZATION. IT IS NOT A PART of the department of defense or any of its components and it has no governmental status.

FOR INFORMATION REGARDING OUR BY-LAWS, STRATEGIC PLAN, EVENTS CALENDAR, MEETING MINUTES AND PAST ISSUES OF THE LARIAT PLEASE VISIT OUR WEBSITE:

www.ALAMOMOAA.ORG

P.O. Box 340497 Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234-0497 Phone/Text: 210-228-9955 Email: moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net www.alamomoaa.org

2320 Stanley Rd, Bldg 140 Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234



Thursday, September 21st

Chapter Luncheon Speaker: Javier Salazar

Bexar County Sheriff (invited)

Blues Skies of Texas East - Sky Lounge 4917 Ravenswood San Antonio, TX 78227

Meet & Greet begins 11am - Lunch served 11:30am

Menu

Ham & Cheddar, Turkey & Swiss Sandwiches, Soup, Salad Bar & Assorted Dessert Tray, Coffee, Water & Iced Tea.

Cost per person: Pay In Advance \$15; Pay At the Door \$20 - must still RSVP

Enclosed:	\$
------------------	----

RSVP by 4pm Wednesday 13 September Reservations not cancelled by then will be forfeited/billed Non members & guests are welcome with paid reservations

Name	
Guest(s):	
	8-9955 to make/pay your reservation or send check made

Call (210) 228-9955 to make/pay your reservation or send check made payable to MOAA-AC to P.O. Box 340497, Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234 Or contact us by email moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net to hold a reservation or reserve and pay on-line at www.alamomoaa.org

Upcoming Events

SEPTEMBER

- 4 Labor Day
- 7 Chapter Business Meeting 10am
- 9 Retiree Appreciation Day JBSA Randolph Kendrick Club 8-11am
- 11 Patriot Day
- 14 Golf Planning Meeting 2pm
- 15 POW/MIA Recognition Day
- 18 Air Force 76th Birthday
- 21 Chapter Luncheon Blue Skies East
- 24 Gold Star Mother's Day
- 25 Yom Kippur

OCTOBER

- 27 Chapter Golf Tournament The Quarry 1pm
- 31 Celebrate America's Military begins

NOVEMBER

16 Chapter Luncheon Ft Sam Golf Course

DECEMBER

14 Holiday Luncheon Ft Sam Golf Course